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Dear Supporting Churches, 

    We hope this newsletter finds you in good health and high spirits.  We wanted to take a moment to 

update you on our recent spring trip back east and the time we spent visiting supporting churches.  We are 

truly touched and grateful for your continued support and encouragement. 

    In late February to early March, we faced some unexpected challenges when the rear differential of our 

van needed to be replaced and worked on in Paris, TX.  In April, during our stay at Bristol, TN, it had to be 

rebuilt the 2nd time.  Thank you, Lord, for Brookside Baptist Church in Bristol letting us stay and pointing us 

to the right shop!  Then again in May, while at a revival at Levelcross Baptist, Levelcross, NC, it had more 

problems with the same issue.  We had to leave it in the shop at Bristol, TN for two weeks, and utilize the 

mechanic’s rental discount to continue our journey to Woods Hole, MA, where we rode a big ferry over to 

Martha’s Vineyard. 

    Our time on Martha’s Vineyard allowed us a rare opportunity to meet with the Wampanoag Tribe and 

hold a three-day meeting inside the historic Aquinnah Community Baptist Church.  Established in 1693, this 

is the oldest Native American Baptist Church in North America.  The original wood framed building, built in 

1698, was moved to its present location, “up the hill” in 1850.  We met with missionaries; Gerry Locklear, 

Glen Holman and sidekick, Vic,      , Larry & Regina McKinney, & Joe, Lela, and Mya Copley, for a three-day 

meeting and were blessed with a chance to sing, testify, and preach to the congregation.  It was a great 

time to spread the Gospel and encourage the church to keep on keeping on till the Lord’s return. 

    The next Sunday, back in America, our family and Bro Gerry, visited Mashpee Baptist Church, also part of 

the Wampanoag Tribe.  Daniel had the incredible opportunity to preach in the historic old church, which 

was a truly humbling experience.  While in Rhode Island, we saw the grave of Adoniram Judson, missionary 

to Burma in the 1800’s, Daniel stood behind the pulpit where Wampanoag Native, Blind Joe Amos, 

preached the Gospel to his people, and we saw a plaque for Stella Abiah Ryan, a Wampanoag lady that 

went to Donga Sudan, Africa in the early 1900’s as a missionary.  It seems America has come so far, but 

now fallen so far.  With our time there over, we left the Wampanoag people and headed back to Bristol.  

We were relieved to finally have the van repaired and hurry back to Oklahoma. 
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    With our return to Choctaw Nation, we had two days to catch up on yard work, unload and reload the van 

and start the month of June with VBS at Grace Indian Baptist Church in Talihina, OK where Daniel preached 

one night and a young boy accepted Jesus into his heart.  We moved on to Indian Baptist Missions Camp at 

Canadian, OK.  It’s a family camp where the workers try to provide a VBS experience for the kids as Elena 

taught teen girls, we worked with the music, help run sound, worked with the crafts, and Daniel spoke in the 

Men’s Missions hour. 

    The end of June saw us at VBS/camp at Springhill Presbyterian Choctaw Church.  It was a great week of 

teaching about putting on the whole Armor of God.  We truly thank God for all He has done and feel 

blessed by His Presence in our journey. 

    We are home now preparing for the big trip west.  Please keep us in your prayers as we hope to 

make the trip in our faithful, old van that has almost 300,000 miles on it since it was given to us in 2014.  

We praise the Lord for the help to cover expensive costs by friends in Randleman and Greensboro area.  

Also, friends at Brookside Baptist Church in Bristol, TN are helping with the newsletter from now on.  

Thank you all in Jesus Name. 

    We thank our friends at West Park Baptist, Jacksonville, FL for their faithful help, printing and mailing 

our newsletter for over 40 years.  They were the 1st church to put us on for monthly support, helping 

with repairs and tires for the “old bus”, buying Bibles to be given out, and praying so faithfully that God 

would save sinners where we minister.  May God bless those involved for your faithful service to Him!  

   In looking back over the past three months, there were other churches we went to and others saved.  

We thank God for the ability to go and help people, love them, and warn them.  You may be reading this 

and say, well not many are coming or not many are being saved, but it’s really up to God to give the 

increase.  He just told us to “Go ye”.  (Mark 16:15) And he said unto them, Go ye into all the world, and 

preach the gospel to every creature.  Once again, we want to express our sincerest gratitude for your 

unwavering support and encouragement.  Let’s continue to work together until Jesus comes and we’ll be 

so glad we were faithful. 

In Him, 

The Higginbothams, Mrs. Shirley, Elena, and Daniel 


